F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S

DATE: Thursday, February 14, 2013

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 3:15 PM. 

OF SPECIAL NOTE: Sherry expressed heartfelt thanks on this Valentine’s Day to everyone present for their continued commitment to the PTO with a gift of chocolate! Thank you to Sherry!

IN ATTENDANCE: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher; Committee Heads/Parents, Shanon Albee and Wendy Berman; Guest Jeanne Randorf, President of the Otis Cultural Council. 

MINUTES APPROVED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING.

FOR OUR CALENDARS:

Ski Program. Held weekly, on Wednesdays, until February 27 (not held Feb 20, during school vacation); from 5 to 10 pm.

Cash Calendar Fundraiser. Drawings TBD in March.

Six Flags’ “Read to Succeed” Online Registration Deadline. Friday, March 1, 2013.
Dr. Seuss’ Birthday. Friday, March 1, 2013.

Ice Cream Social. St. Patrick’s Day—Friday, March 15, 2013.

Mahaiwe Field Trip for Cirque Shanghai: Bai Xi. April 26th, 2013.

Screen Free Week. April 29 – May 5, 2013.

National Teacher Appreciation Day. Tuesday, May 7, 2013.
FOR OUR CALENDARS, ONGOING:

PTO monthly meetings. Held second (2nd) Thursday of each month, at 3:15pm in the Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTO meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

DISCUSSED: ILONA outlined the state of the PTO Treasury. (Most cash prizes for upcoming Cash Calendar raffle have been deposited in account; $190 has been paid to Otis Gazette for the Chili Cook-Off event advertising; upcoming April 26 Mahaiwe field trip has been paid for; PTO portion for Housatonic Philharmonic band for Chili Cook-Off was paid.)

Credits

$2,034 DEPOSITS RECORDED 

Debits
$1,865 PAID OUT
DISCUSSED: MARY and SHERRY discussed status of the enrichment program taught by Jeanne Randolph, President of the Otis Cultural Council, who is teaching Spanish to Grades 4-6 for 30 minutes, each week. Further assisting in a consulting role, Jeanne plans to call on Muddy Brook Elementary to gather foreign language plans for 7th grade. The sponsorship of this enrichment program was discussed, with thoughts on possible expansion; to be explored next school year. 

DISCUSSED: ANASTASIA reported on results of the Chili Cook-Off; and with JEANNE RANDORF, discussed the Bottle Recycling Partnership with the Otis Cultural Council.

Detail

CHILI COOK-OFF held on February 2 was a huge hit! It was not intended to be a fundraising event, but nonetheless it did raise $171.51 net! The 50/50 raffle, hosted by Mark DeCelle, raised $110; entrance fee at $5 per raised $494; donations came in of $35; and the bake sale raised $337 for Nature’s Classroom. Shanon needs to deliver a reimbursement form to the Otis Cultural Council, for the fee for Cliff Brodeur. Potential to become an annual event; very well-received by the community. Suggestion came in that Cliff alone, sans band, could be hired next year for kids to learn square dancing after Assembly.

BOTTLE RECYCLING PARTNERSHIP WITH THE OTIS CULTURAL COUNCIL. There is the potential to raise $5–$12k, via this program. History: the Kiwanis disbanded, which formerly handled this program; the Higgins family took over, and proceeds currently benefit Construct of Great Barrington, instead of the Town of Otis. Construct is an important program serving south county residents in need, but our own town has needs, as well, and the goal is to keep monies raised circulating locally. The Select Board of Otis will meet on February 26; Anastasia will submit a proposal to be on the Agenda. Someone from the PTO will formally attend, to say we’d like to participate in the bottle recycling program because we have the manpower and could use the funding. A training session would ensue, courtesy of the Higgins family. A great opportunity, but requires commitment by reliable people and organization to install. The PTO would provide the infrastructure; it would be a small commitment for a high return. Discussion will continue as to how to organize and implement this volunteer effort.

DISCUSSED: KATHY discussed the status of the WiredWest Fiber-Optic Initiative.

Detail

The Town of Otis holds a share of WiredWest Communications, a community-owned collaborative (not a privately-held company) of 43 member towns, with the sole purpose of bringing broadband to the underserved or un-served rural communities of western Massachusetts, where our smaller towns and populations were deemed “not financially viable” for private companies’ investment in future-proof, fiber-optic networks.

WiredWest survey cards have met with a positive 39.62% of town respondents, up from 33% one month ago. It is looking very encouraging that Otis may indeed gather apx 50% response in order to gain first-round financing, to hasten implementation of fiber-optic to every residence that requests it.

The Technology Committee paid some $750 for a mailing in September, and a second mailing is going out with dump stickers this week, which will include both the cards and Police Chief Roberta Sarnacki’s own written appeal. This mailing is going out to all legal mailing addresses on the assessor’s list. 

With the end-of-February deadline approaching, an effort is being organized to hold a Fiber-Optic information booth and registration over President’s Day Weekend at Otis Ridge, on both Saturday and Sunday, for 3 hours, between 11am and 2pm. Many second homeowners are anticipated to be visiting town; permission was gained from Jaime at Otis Ridge, who expects a large influx of skiers this weekend. Volunteers have been sought to complete the schedule; so far, Saturday slots are filled with Arlene Tolopko, of the Otis Cultural Council; Jean Atwater-Williams, of the Sandisfield Arts Center; and Patty Strauch, of Our Berkshire Times magazine.

DISCUSSED: ILONA will send out e-reminders to return cards for the Cash Calendar Fundraiser.

DISCUSSED: SHERRY updated the Ski Program policy and protocol. 

Detail 

NEW SKI PROGRAM PROTOCOL: No school does not mean no skiing. Mark and Jaime will confer by 11am on day of school cancellation to determine whether roads are sufficiently passable to continue with Ski Program that same evening. Reminder that final night of the Ski Program will be February 27 (not held Feb 20, during school vacation), from 5 to 10 pm.
DISCUSSED: CHRIS updated Read Across America, in celebration of Dr. Seuss’s birthday.

Detail

READ ACROSS AMERICA. Read Across America is in its 15th year, with the National Education Association celebrating Dr. Seuss’s birthday, on Friday, March 1. In celebration, the school community hosts a get-together for students to read together, with a 45-minute maximum turnaround. Older kids will be pairing up to read together. 5th Grade will recite the Reader’s Oath over the morning announcements. The Art Department will make tall Dr. Seuss hats; Laura Catullo to help. Kids will cut out templates for Hat Poster; Chris will put out a note to staff members, seeking student volunteers.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 4:20 PM.

NEXT MEETING: THURSDAY, March 14TH AT 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

